Pinckney Neighborhood Association Quarterly Performance Report
November 1, 2012 — January 31, 2013

Date Activity description Number of PNA attendees
November 1, 2012 LAN meeting 1
Stakeholders & supporters of

November 15, 2012 Sandra Shaw Nature Trail 1
November 17, 2012 Monthly PNA meeting 6
December 6, 2012 LAN meeting 2

Mid-November 2012 PNA Quarterly Newsletter Sent to over 1500 households
December 15, 2012 Monthly PNA meeting 10
January 3, 2012 LAN meeting 2
January 19, 2013 Monthly PNA meeting 7

Anecdotal Documentation of Partnerships, Special Programs or Good Neighboring Stories:

We continued our efforts in support of the Sandra Shaw Nature Trail which is proposed
for part of the former VFW property, including sending a letter of support on behalf of
the neighborhood. Stakeholders and interested parties include: City Commission,
Lawrence Parks and Recreation Department, Bert Nash, John McGrew representing Outside for
a Better Inside advocacy group, Douglas County Health Department.

At our January meeting, Jerry Coatney of Liberty Tax Service spoke with us about
changes in the tax laws this year that would likely affect low- and moderate-income
residents of our neighborhood. Jerry has been a consistent sponsor of Pinckney events
and we were pleased that he also volunteered to share his professional expertise with
us.

Pinckney Neighborhood Association and Old West Lawrence Neighborhood Association
are two donors for the Pinckney Tunnel project. A large number of neighborhood
residents and Pinckney PTO member families attended a fundraising bluegrass concert
(entertainment provided by our neighborhood’s own Truckstop Honeymoon). This effort
brings together the best of our neighborhoods to rehabilitate the tunnel under 6™ street
which links us.




